82nd Oregon Legislative Assembly — 2023 Regular Session

HB 3313 A STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY

House Committee On Rules

Action Date: 03/30/23
Action: Do pass with amendments and be referred to
Ways and Means. (Printed A-Eng.)
Vote: 4-3-0-0
Yeas: 4 - Fahey, Kropf, Nosse, Valderrama
Nays: 3 - Breese-lverson, Scharf, Wallan
Fiscal: Fiscal impact issued
Revenue: No revenue impact
Prepared By: Melissa Leoni, LPRO Analyst
Meeting Dates: 3/14, 3/30

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:

Allows Oregon Advocacy Commissions Office, Commission on Hispanic Affairs, Commission on Black Affairs,
Commission for Women, and Commission on Asian and Pacific Islander Affairs to employ paid interns and staff
necessary to supervise interns. Appropriates General Fund moneys to Office for purpose of employing interns.
Declares emergency, effective on passage.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:

e Current intern situation for Office and Commissions

Desire to have more than one intern so there is no violation with an intern vacancy
Intent to have part-time internships

Whether there are restrictions for receiving credit if the internship is paid

Various internship models and intent to have paid internships to ensure diversity

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:

Removes requirement for paid interns and allows Office and Advocacy Commissions to employ paid interns and
staff necessary to supervise interns.

BACKGROUND:

In 1983, the Legislative Assembly created the Oregon Commission on Black Affairs (OCBA), Oregon Commission on
Hispanic Affairs (OCHA), and the Oregon Commission for Women (OCFW). The Oregon Commission on Asian and
Pacific Islander Affairs (OCAPIA) was created in 1995. Each commission is composed of 11 members, nine of
whom are appointed by the Governor and confirmed by the Senate to serve four-year terms. The President of the
Senate and the Speaker of the House also each appoint a legislator to serve a two-year term. With some variation,
the overall mission of the advocacy commissions is to work towards economic, social, legal, and political equality;
to assess the issues and needs confronting their respective communities; and assist the Governor with a focus on
equity-based initiatives.

The Oregon Advocacy Commissions Office (Office) was established in 2005 to support the work of the four
commissions. The administrator of the Office is appointed by the chairpersons of each commission and the
Governor.

House Bill 3313 A allows the Office and the four commissions to employ paid interns and the staff necessary to
supervise interns and appropriates funding to employ paid interns.
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